

GOULBURN HOCKEY ASSOCIATION MINUTES FROM 27TH OF MARCH 2017

Meeting Opened: 7.03pm

Apologies: Marc Calvert, Toni Shawyer, Kimberly Whittle, Conway Bogg, Mandi Smith

Minutes: Moved by Keagan Mitchell Seconded by Jo Gulson

Minutes: Special meeting minutes moved by Keagan Mitchell Seconded By Jo Gulson

Attendance: Jackie McNamara, Brooke Wilding, Andrew Woolner, Mick Staines, Leah Wichman, Janelle Brown, Judy Bramble, Kristy Robertson, Jo Gulson, Darrell Chambers, Keagan Mitchell, Dane Stevenson, Peter Shepherd, Scott Grant, Steve Downey, Andrew Whalan, Lisa Breen, Rob Collins, Jonathon Corby, Scott Writer, Fiona Croker

Presidents Report: No presidents report due to Marc being a late apology

Competition Secretary Report: Jo explained the hold up with a season draw was the changing of the Capital League draw on three different occasions and was just notified of another change Jo would get the junior draw on the web site regardless of the senior draw and would get the seniors draws up as soon as ACT confirm their draw as complete.

Secretaries Report: Darrell presented the incoming and outgoing correspondence, he also confirmed that the council had responded to previous correspondence and arranged a meeting with GHA and council officials would be held on April 12, he also advised the meeting that the recent media release was not arranged by GHA and could not confirm it to be correct as the council had not confirmed it with him. Darrell also advised the meeting that he thought we would be instructed by Goulburn Mulwaree Council what they would do for Goulburn Hockey that we would not be in a position to make demands.

Hoc key Inc: Scott advised that three of the fridges had blown up and replacement fridges had been replaced and some were being repaired. The seats are being refurbished with new seats made of metal and he requested for some club assistance. All the lights have been repaired accept for the one where the fire was it will be repaired soon, one of the goals had to be repaired where juniors swing on them had broken the top front bar, Club reminders to please inform all players and parents that there was to be no play on the west field at all this field had been closed by the Workers Club and they were firm that it wasn't to be used at all.

General Business: Drifters Hockey Club discussed the letter seeking permission for Mandi White to play in their women's first grade, Mandi plays in Ajax second grade team and fills in for Ajax first grade team, the meeting voted for Mandi to be allowed to play in the Drifters First team.

Kristy Robertson clarified the amount of players eligible to be on the field in under 11, 9 and under 7.

Steve Downey would like GHA to get involved in the take it on program and apply for it for next year. Umpire course for 2017 were and when are we going to run another one,

Brooke Wilding suggested we look to run an umpiring course prior to the start of the season,

Action for 2018 this year Darrell and Kristy will arrange some more nights and umpire coaching.

Judy Bramble advised the minkey would commence on Sunday the 7th of May. Judy to update numbers prior to the 7th of May, Judy will meet with Darrell to arrange club information and arrange a club roster for helping out. The time regular time slot will be for one hour from 11.30 till 12.30. Judy was following up on stick packs and pricing them through Lee Hemmingway.

Brooke Wilding suggested a uniform committee be started at the next meeting to discuss colours and uniform purchase. Brooke wants a fund raising committee notice and to be setup at the next meeting.

Actions Darrell to contact HNSW to find out about the process to change colours and the process of changing them should we need to

Jackie McNamara wanted to qualify which round players had to be registered by This was qualified by Jo stating that all players had to be registered prior to commencing round 3.

Action was all club representatives to inform their respective teams and players for the decision. Players were also not insured after the 31st of March so it was important they were all registered prior to round three.

Peter Shepherd gave an update on the men's masters they lost their first two games and then won the rest to make the semi finals.

Fiona informed the meeting that Brady Deaton had made the NSW combined colleges team. Fiona advised the meeting that a team from Sri Lanka would be playing Trinity on Thursday in Goulburn.

Club feedback on the Joey Ball wasn't positive at this stage club felt it was not good for under 11 players as it was too light and was not always controlled when hit. More club feedback at the next meeting

Meeting closed at 8.15